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Dear Parents and Guardians, 
  

Full Home-Based Learning and Other Matters 
 
All schools will shift to Full Home-Based Learning (FHBL) from 19 May to 28 May 2021. 
During this period students do not report to school for lessons. Instead, teachers will 
provide instructions and support for students to access a range learning materials (online 
and/or hardcopy) so that learning continues uninterrupted at home.  
 
Tomorrow, on 18 May, our Form Teachers will provide all students with a FHBL Timetable. 
This will also be available on our school website. The FHBL Timetable will help students 
structure their learning from home. They will engage in FHBL from 7.30 am to 1.30 pm, 
Monday to Friday. Every morning, the Form Teachers will meet with students via Zoom 
between 7.30 am to 8.00 am to check on their health and well-being. Subject Teachers will 
also be providing their email contacts so that students can get in touch with them should 
they need assistance. 
 

Time Daily Activity Plan 

7.30 am Students take daily attendance via Zoom with Form Teachers. 
 

Students log into SLS* to check the Daily Assignment Plan. 
 

8.00 am First lesson begins, with 30min breaks every 1.5 hours. 
 

1.30 pm Ending time of the last lesson. (There are only 3 lessons each day.) 
 

  *Student Learning Space portal 

 

Currently, we have loaned a digital learning device and/or internet access dongles to 
students who require these. This mainly applies to Sec 4s and 5s who do not have a 
Personal Learning Device (PLD). Should students require technical support, they can 
contact the following helpdesks: 
 

 YCKSS SLS Helpdesk: 6456 0669 ext. 128 (Monday to Friday, 8 am to 4 pm)  
 

 MOE SLS Helpdesk: 6702 6513 (Monday to Friday, 4 pm to 9 pm;  
     and on Saturday, 9 am to 9 pm) 
 

Other Matters 

 Sec 4 and 5 students sitting for the GCE ‘O’ Level MTL Exams in June will continue 
to be supported in their exams preparation. Where necessary, subject teachers will 
also be organising virtual Structured Remedial lessons for some of the subjects such 
as Maths and Science during the June holidays after the national exams. 

 

 CCAs and any enrichment activities will continue as virtual meetings.  
 

 We will be postponing the Student Leaders Investiture to July. 
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 The Parent-Teacher Conference will continue as planned. The booking is available 

on Parents Gateway from today, 8 am to 24 May, 5 pm.  The teachers would have 

a copy of your child’s academic performance for Term 2 and can refer to this in their 

discussion with you.  

 The school will issue the actual hard copy of the Result Slip in Term 3. 
 
 
You can keep in touch with us through the many communication channels including 
Parents Gateway, and check in to our Facebook and Instagram streams for updates when 
they arise. If you have concerns or need for clarifications, please contact any one of the 
following Year Heads:  
 

 Year Head Upper Sec: Mr Mok Boon Foong 6456 0669 ext. 118  

 Year Head Lower Sec: Ms Kelly Cho 6456 0669 ext. 205  
 
 
Thank you for your understanding and support. Keep safe, and stay in touch. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Mrs Carol Lim 
Principal 


